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Hillmond Central School SCC Minutes

Meeting was called to order at 12:05 pm in the School library. In attendance were: Leah Huff, Roberta Mills, Jill McKenzie, Angie Evans, Charlene Woodrow, Julie Hougham, Katie Clark, Robyn Hougham. Missing were: Colin Covey, Becky Cathcart

VP Angie Evans chaired the meeting. Robyn H adopted the minutes as read, seconded by Katie C. Carried.

THESE MINUTES AMENDED TO ADD SCC SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS:
Cobi Quiring in the amount of $1000.
Kellie Victor in the amount of $500.

TREASURER’S REPORT: NWSD account has balance of $4781.00, and will have the $1500.00 in scholarships withdrawn eventually. SCC account has a balance of $4722.00 (Vesey’s Seeds fundraiser made $1839.50. Drama nights made approximately $650)

OLD BUSINESS:

Leah H reported that sand has not been ordered because we were waiting for the playground to dry up. Also, it wasn’t clear whether the SCC was paying someone to come spread the sand once it was delivered. DISCUSSION: Jill will contact the RM about having someone come spread the sand free of charge. Jill will also ask about having the RM remove the plastic/tarp that is up by the running track.
(Foreman at the RM said they will spread sand, just let him know when it’s delivered. And he thinks they can remove the tarp). 

The SCC will look into soccer nets that meet division approval, or at having our old nets approved and installed permanently on the playground. 

NEW BUSINESS:

Katie C made a motion that the SCC pay to have Kaitlyn Otte do a day of Pound classes for all students on May 16, at a cost of $350. Seconded by Julie H, carried.

Angie E made a motion that SCC pay NWSD mileage rate of $320 to Thyra Berg of “Positively Parenting” to travel to Hillmond from Meadow Lake and back again. She will present on the dangers of vaping to our junior and senior high school students on June 14th in the morning. The presentation itself is free. Roberta seconded the motion. Carried.

Julie H made a motion that we set a budget of $150 towards flowers for outdoor pots before grad. Katie C seconded. Carried. Jill M volunteered to purchase the flowers and bring them in on Tuesday morning for the students to plant. 

Leah H explained that the contract is up on our school’s Lexia system. To renew the contract for grades kindergarten through 6 is estimated to be between $5-7000. Roberta M made a motion that we pay the $1500 in scholarships out of the Division account, and put the remainder of the funds in that account towards renewing our Lexia and/or Mathletics programs ($4781 – 1500 = $3281). Robyn H seconded. Carried. 

DISCUSSION RE: SCC RECRUITMENT

Jill M will put a Thank-you in the Monday note to help clarify what the SCC does, and to point out what the SCC paid for this year around the school. 

DISCUSSION RE: SCC GOALS FOR 2019/20

The SCC would like to have a fundraising plan in place for next school year, ie) what fundraisers are we doing, and what are we spending on? We would also like to have more communication with staff as to where our efforts can be most effective in our School’s Learning Improvement Plan, namely reading, math, and parent/student engagement. For example, should we target getting some new books for lower grades’ home reading program, focus on math activities--where is the need in our school, and how can the SCC be of use? 

Next meeting will be held at noon on June 12th, 2019, in the school library.

Roberta M adjourned the meeting.

 
